Howgate Community Council
Minutes of Meeting held at Howgate Village Hall
17 November 2011 
Present:  Karen O’Hanlon (Chair), Graham Young, and Adrian FitzGerald
Also present: PC Derek Frizzel (Lothian and Borders Police) and Karen Bennett and Kirsten Sadler, both HCC residents

1. Apologies:  Jenny Westwood, Cllr Ken Brown and Cllr Margaret Wilson

2. Community Policing Report: PC Frizzel provided a brief summary of reported crime in area during the last month.  This included: 8 calls to Wellington School in Oct and a further call in November; cows on the road; items being stolen from farm buildings; and road traffic incidents (2 accidents at Leadburn Junction during Oct and a further accident in early November).  Residents are reminded to keep outbuildings secure as rural areas are being targeted by criminals from out with the area.  Karen asked PC Frizzel to raise problems with speeding entering and leaving Howgate’s 30 limit.  PC Frizzel will refer the matter to the Traffic Police for investigation.  PC Frizzel (or a colleague) will attend every second HCC meeting and provide monthly crime summaries for the CC’s information.  


3. Minutes of Sept  meeting: proposed by Adrian and seconded by Karen 
4. Minutes of last meeting: proposed by Adrian and seconded by Karen


5. Matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting 
a. Proposed wind farm at Mount Lothian: Karen to contact Alex Bruce at Wind Prospect to ask for an e-copy of the presentation to upload onto the website

6. Standing items

a. Correspondence. Emails have been circulated.  No written correspondence received
b. Planning. 
Proposal for 2 wind turbines at Rosemay Farm, Leadburn (Ref:).  Jason & Ralf McCran have applied for permission to construct two 35.6m (blade tip height) wind turbines.  It was agreed that Karen would contact MLC for more information on the proposal and that the CC would consider its response at its December meeting

Erection of dwelling house, land north of Fallhills Court, Leadburn (Ref: 11/00727/DPP) Kirsten 
outlined the proposals to members of the CC.  The CC agreed to write MLC with objections to the 
proposal. Adrian to action before 24 Nov deadline
c. Treasurers’ Report
Application has been submitted to MLC for funding.  Karen to write MLC using FOI to find out the basis on which HCC grant is calculated. 

7. AOB
a. Resignation

Unfortunately, Jenny Westwod has resigned from HCC due to pressure of work. Karen spoke of the 
significant contribution that Jenny has made over the past 2 years and wished her well.  It was 
agreed that the CC needs to urgently recruit at least 1 more new member if it is to continue 
meeting into 2012.  It was agreed that Karen and Karen Bennett would jointly draft articles for the 
website and next newsletter promoting the CC and crucially inviting HCC residents along to find out 
more with no obligation to join.  The possibility of having a stand at the Jan or Feb market and 
putting up posters to assist with recruitment was also discussed. Adrian volunteered to take over 
responsibility for taking & drafting minutes of meetings
b. Spurlens Rigg Designated Deciison: Karen to contact SBC to find out more about the timetable and process

8. Date of Next Meeting: Thursday 15th Dec 2011
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